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Dear Parents/Guardians,


                                         April 2019
Hope you have all had a lovely Easter Holiday.
We have a busy and exciting final term in Primary 1. This term our topic is ‘Healthy Me!’ We are going to be learning all about our bodies and how to keep them healthy through exercise, the food we eat and good hygiene practices like brushing our teeth and washing our hands.  
In Science we are going to be learning about living things: how plants grow and the life cycles of butterflies and frogs.
Within Language and Literacy we will be continuing to develop our knowledge and understanding of sounds, following the Jolly Phonics Programme. We are continuing with diagraphs, two letters which make one sound: th, qu, oi, ou. We will be learning to identify the sound in words and how it is formed. This will develop the children’s skills in reading and writing words with these sounds. The children’s sound book will be updated after each new sound. Please take time at home to go over the sound, action and formation. The songs associated with each sound can be found if you google ‘Jolly Phonics songs’. Please take particular care in supporting your child to form their letters correctly. 
This term in writing we will continue to develop our confidence and skills at writing sentences independently with capital letters and full stops. We will be writing some imaginative stories and some instructions on our science and health topic work.
Your child’s reading will continue to be heard three times a week and they will get two reading books a week. Please ensure you take time to read and discuss the book with your child and go over their word wall with them. You may also add comments regarding their reading in their reading record. 
In Maths and Numeracy we will continue to be developing our knowledge of adding and subtracting within 10 and we will start to learn about numbers to 20. We will continue to use cubes and number lines within our adding and subtracting but also we will develop our skills at mentally adding and subtracting within 10, particularly knowing our double numbers and adding and subtracting 1 & 2 from or to a number. We will also be developing our skill in telling the time using o’clocks.
This term Mrs Duthie will continue taking the class on a Tuesday. The children have all really enjoyed having Mrs Duthie so we look forward to her continuing to work with them.
In Primary 1 we will continue to have P.E. on a Tuesday and Thursday. Please ensure your child has a named P.E. kit for these days and ensure that earrings are either covered or taken out. 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me 

Mrs Torrens

